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Response to Veterans Budget

Democrats will oppose increase in Drug costs

The Australian Democrats have announced they will oppose the proposed

increase in costs for drugs under the Repatriation Pharmaceutical Benefits

Scheme, contained in the Federal Budget. 

Democrats' Veterans' Affairs spokesperson, Senator Andrew Bartlett, said for

some veterans the cost of drugs under the Repatriation Pharmaceutical

Benefits Scheme (RPBS) would increase by more than $50 a year, if the

Government's proposed changes went ahead.

"This year, the most an eligible veteran would pay for RPBS prescriptions

would be around $36 but with the proposed changes it would rise to more than

$88 next year. We will oppose this measure," Senator Bartlett said.

"The Democrats do not intend to let the long awaited increase in the war

widows supplement be diminished by the Government's planned increase in

pharmaceuticals costs."

Senator Bartlett said the Democrats were also disappointed that the Gold

Card eligibility extensions did not go further, and at the lack of attention

to erosion in the rate of some veterans' pensions.

"The Democrats have always supported the Government extending Gold Card

eligibility to all veterans of conflicts since World War II once they reach

the age of 70, however we still feel the group that has been left behind is

those veterans who served during World War II but do not have qualifying

service," Senator Bartlett said.

The Australian Democrats recently moved an amendment to Veteran's

legislation calling on the Government to give the Gold Card to all service

personnel who served during World War II.  It was opposed by both the

Coalition and ALP.

"With the increase in the costs of pharmaceuticals, this is a double blow

for many World War II veterans without qualifying service," Senator Bartlett

said.

Senator Bartlett said that the failure to address the erosion in the rate of

veterans' compensation, particularly the Totally and Permanently

Incapacitated (TPI) pension and the Extreme Disablement Adjustment (EDA) in

the Budget, was disappointing.

The Australian Democrats welcomed the end of the freeze on the war widow's

income support supplement, and indexation from September 2002.  

"The income support supplement benefits those war widows most in need. Aside

from the 4% increase in 2000 secured by the Democrats with the introduction

of the New Tax System, the supplement has been frozen since 1986, so this

measure was well overdue," Senator Bartlett concluded.
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